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Malmesbury Town Council 
 

Minutes of the Planning & Environment Committee Meeting 

Held in Malmesbury Town Hall on Wednesday 17th November 2021 at 7.00pm. 

 
    

Present:   Cllrs P Exton (Chair), W Jones, R Sanderson, RP Jones & E Whatton  

 

Also present:  Claire Mann (Town Clerk) & Cllr P Smith 

           

 

P&E/21/122 To receive Declarations of Interest in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct 

 

None received 

 

P&E/21/123 To receive apologies for absence 

 

Apologies received from Cllr C Ritchie 

 

P&E/21/124 To receive Public Questions in respect of items on this agenda 

 

None recieved. 

 

P&E/21/125 To confirm the Minutes of the meeting held on the 26th October 

 

The Minutes were approved & signed as a correct record.  

 

P&E/21/126 Planning issues – to consider the following; 
a.   Planning Applications received since previous meeting 

   

PL/2021/10314 – 8 Filands 
It was resolved that the P&E Committee has no objection to the application as it is not in the 
Town Parish. 
 
PL/2021/10043 – Oldwalls House 
It was resolved that the P&E Committee has no objection to the application 

 

PL/2021/09747 – 5 Ron Golding Close 
It was resolved that the P&E Committee has no objection to the application 

 

PL/2021/10565 – Latch Cottage 
It was resolved that the P&E Committee has no objection to the application 

 

PL/2021/10287 – 7 Ingram Street 
It was resolved that the P&E Committee has no objection to the application although 

members note that the detail is woefully lacking 

 

PL/2021/10358 – 31 Burnivale 
It was resolved that the P&E Committee has no objection to the application 

 

b.   Unresolved planning issues/updates; 
 
None noted 
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P&E/21/127 To discuss Appeal at Land Adjacent to Waitrose 
 

Following discussion, it was resolved that the Town Council maintains its original strong 

objection to the application. The Town Council would also like to note that it fully supports 

the letter of representation made by residents of Baskerville. 
 

P&E/21/127 To consider 12 street names for Backbridge development 
 

Following discussion names for the streets and park were agreed to be put forward to the 

developer. 

 

Meeting Closed at 9.09pm 

  


